PNOC BAGONG

thetramorpory  PILIPINAS

NOTICE OF CANCELLATION

Feasibility Study for the Hybridization of NPC-SPUG Seven (7) Diesel
Power Plants

Invitation to Bid No.: 2025-05-120

This is to inform all concerned that the Philippine National Oil Company (PNOC) is
cancelling the Public Bidding for the above-mentioned project pursuant to the
directive of the new President/CEO instructing that the feasibility study should no
longer be pursued through an external party, in light of a shift in organizational
priorities. This is consistent with Section 35.6 (b) of the 2016 Revised
Implementing Rules and Regulations of Republic Act No. 9184, to wit:

35.6 Without prejudice to Sec. 35.1 hereof, the BAC is
authorized, upon consultation with the end-user unit, to cancel
or terminate the conduct of procurement activities, for any
Jjustifiable reason, such as but not limited to:

XXX

b) the project is no longer necessary as determined by the
end-user unit;

XXX
Issued this 15™ day August 2025.
MA. NA C. RAYMUNDO
Chaiwperson \«/p/
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